
Hollies Patients Forum
Steering Group Meeting
Monday 5 December 6pm to 7.30pm Via Zoom
Notes from meeting
Attendance

Diane Davis (DD)(Chair), Sarah Bowler (SB)(Co-Ordinator of eGroup), Liz Friend (LF)(Vice-chair), Sally Freeman (SF)(Notes), Michael Worboys (MW)(Newslewtter Co-ordinator , Tom Baker (TB)(left the meeting at 18.58), Pauline Tryner (PT), Dr Mike Hogan (MH)(GP Partner), Andy Smith (AS)(Patient Services Manager) Ian Hodgson (IH) (from 18.45)
1. Apologies for absence Linda Strudwick, John Harding, Chris Arms
2. Welcome and introductions
Merry Christmas All! 
3. Notes from previous meeting and action points – paper 1
Briefly discussed (all action points included in agenda)
4. Hollies Patient Survey results update - Liz Friend - paper 2

Headlines from survey discussed.  
Thanks to all who analysed the results – Ian Hodgson, Sally Freeman, Linda Strudwick and Liz Friend – and to Liz for coordinating this effort.

· Some people found the times available for making appointments too restricting

· Some staff issues related to reception staff - perhaps an issue regarding the perception of ‘gate-keeping’.  Communication to patients needs to be clear regarding the use of the screening tool.  
· Some people had difficulty differentiating between an urgent and a routine appointment.
· People using the on-line appointment options seemed happier with their experience
· How can we communicate the survey results and how much detail?  

· There are suggestions for change that need to be explored further. 

· Should we place “You said/We did” posters in the surgery?

· MH feels that communicating the results of the survey will help to maintain the confidence of patients and encourage continued engagement.   MH also discussed the potential to invest in a new telephone system.  The current contract lasts a further two years.  
· PT said that a lot of frustration perhaps lies with the telephone system. 
· MW reported that there was a report in the Daily Mail using NHS Digital data that provided data eg the proportion of same day appointments at all GP practices. Hollies data rates well.
· AS gave the number of patients using the Accurix service for last week.  Monday and Friday were the busiest days. For example there were 69 contacts on Monday.

· SF reported that the elderly and non-digitally literate people struggled with the online offer we have and were worried about ‘getting things wrong’.

· AS spoke about ensuring the accuracy of the data reporting from the survey.  AS felt that to report the data in full, would enable people to draw their own conclusions.
· TB reported that people were asking why things could not go back to how they used to be.

· PT said that to be notified what number they are in the telephone queue would help, rather than a constant engaged tone.

· DD discussed a communication strategy for the results of the survey.

· LF discussed how to consolidate all of the responses into a useful report for patients and the practice.

· IH reported that to make a decision regarding a routine and non-urgent appointment is sometimes difficult.  
· AS reassured the group that GPs look at the messages received, to try to ensure that any urgent issues are addressed.
· MH emphasised that the practice want to listen to the patients.

Actions

· LF and DD will organise an extraordinary meeting in January to plan further work on the analysis and presentation of the results of the survey 
· Dr Hogan agreed to take the lead on the practice response to the survey.
5. E- Group feedback and queries - Sarah Bowler 
There are now 68 members of the e-Group and there are a growing number of responses and queries. 

6. Autism Health Checks - query – paper 3
MH is keen to be involved with this.
Action - The Hollies team will find out more and get involved in the initiative. 
7. Utilising skills of e-group volunteers
5 people have volunteered their skills, including proof reading, simplifying text, and IT skills.  There will be opportunitiesto use these skills  in the survey report and the newsletter. Any further ideas on how these skills can be used will be welcome.

Action -  all to consider how these skills can be used, to benefit the patient group and the practice. 

8. HPF Newsletter update – Michael Worboys 
When would people like the next newsletter to be produced?  We need to ensure that this co-ordinates with the report from the survey.  MW felt that a summary of the forum meetings (approx 200 words) should be included in the Newsletter.  

AS suggested that we do not need to summarise the meetings in the Newsletter as the notes in full are published on the website. 

DD suggested that the paper copies are very useful for people who are digitally less confident.
IH supported the previous suggestion that the Newsletter could include ‘A Day in the Life of’ type articles, eg a duty GP or a receptionist, to give insight into the role.

MH reiterated the offer of spending time with a practice employee, accepting confidentiality points

MW emphasised the importance of the Newsletter being a Patient Forum Newsletter and not a Hollies Practice Newsletter.

Copies of the newsletter could be provided in venues other than the surgery,

Actions 
· AS to suggest the number of paper copies of the next Newsletters for the surgery, in anticipation of the next edition.
· MW to co-ordinate the next Newsletter with the Patient Survey results
9. Practice and NHS update – Andy Smith and Dr Hogan
AS reported that new reception staff have been recruited.  They have varying life experiences.  A new GP registrar is starting this week, but two are leaving.  A new Physicians Associate is to start at the practice.  The flu and Covid vaccinations have gone well.  
DD offered our thanks for the ongoing work of the practice.

MW said that the info on the website implies that the phone calls appear to finish at 3pm.  Andy said this is not correct and that all phone calls are answered up until 6pm when the practice closes.
Action – AS to review the messages about times that telephone lines are open
10.  AGM February 2023 – consideration of roles and nominations
DD said that all roles will be considered.

DD said she would be happy to continue for a further year.

LF said that she will consider and feedback to Diane

SF said she will continue as secretary for a further year.

SB feels the time is right, after 6 years of service, for her to retire from the Steering Group and her role as eGroup coordinator.  Sincere thanks to Sarah for her long and conscientious contributions to the Patient Forum. SF to take over the role potentially.
11.  Recruiting new Steering Group members
DD discussed the recruitment of new members through the website and the newsletter
12.  Social event – 19 December

LF has kindly offered to host at her house.  Further information to follow.

13.  Dates of meetings 2023
Diane said that following the poll results Monday and Thursday are the best days to meet.

The current alternate Zoom and face to face meetings could be reviewed in the future.
Action - Diane will send out possible new dates for meetings in 2023 for comment
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